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PROPOSITION 65 STATEMENT FOR CALIFORNIA RESIDENTS 

 
ABOUT PROPOSITION 65 
Proposition 65, officially known as the Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986, requires businesses to 
provide warnings to Californians about significant exposures to chemicals that cause cancer, birth defects or other 
reproductive harm.  These chemicals can be in the products that Californians purchase, in their homes or workplaces, or 
that are released into the environment. By requiring that this information be provided, Proposition 65 enables 
Californians to make informed decisions about their exposures to these chemicals. 

Proposition 65 requires the state of California to maintain and update a list of chemicals known to the state to cause 
cancer or reproductive toxicity. This list is updated at least once a year and includes approximately 900 chemicals. 

When a company issues a Proposition 65 warning, it means one of two things: (1) the company has evaluated the 
exposure and has concluded that it exceeds the “no significant risk level”, or (2) the company has chosen to provide a 
warning based on its knowledge that a listed chemical is present without attempting to evaluate the exposure. 

S4J MANUFACTURING SERVICES, INC. – PROPOSITION 65 WARNING 

S4J Manufacturing has chosen to provide the Proposition 65 warning based on the potential presence of one or more 
chemicals listed on the Proposition 65 list. We have not conducted any third party testing to evaluate the level of 
exposure. It is possible that products contain levels that are below Proposition 65’s levels of concern, but S4J has 
decided to err on the side of caution by placing the Proposition 65 warning notification on all potentially affected 
products shipped to California. 

 Our electroless nickel plated brass products are manufactured from C36000 brass rod which contains Lead  

 Our acetal products contain trace amounts of Formaldehyde. 

Lead is a chemical known to the State of California to cause cancer and birth defects or other reproductive harm. 
Formaldehyde is a chemical known to the State of California to cause cancer. For more information, go to 
www.P65Warnings.ca.gov. 
 
S4J Manufacturing Services, Inc. will continue to monitor our products for additional chemicals of concern and to inform 
our customers about potentially hazardous chemicals in our products. 
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